# Family Planning Solutions in Our Education

Ву

Frank Danger

(21,000 Words)

Please Click Here to View the Table of Contents

Please Click Here to View the Introduction

# **Table of Contents**

# Contents

Introduction	4
Family Planning Issues for Children	5
Understanding Gender	5
God as the Creator of Human Life	5
Understanding Social Skills with kids of Both Genders	6
Caring for Younger Siblings	6
Understanding a Pregnant Mother	7
Understanding the Power of Prayer	7
How Does God Create a Baby?	8
Is Marriage Necessary for Conception and Childbirth	8
How Old Do You Have to Be To Have a Baby?	9
What are the Differences between a Boy and a Girl?	9
What is "The Puppy Love Romance?"	10
What is a "Crush?"	10
The Difference between a Child and a Young Adult	11
Why Do People Have Babies?	11
What is the Minimum Age to Date?	12
How Should Parents Respond To a Young Adult Dating	12
The Dangers of High-Risk Behaviors	13
What Is An Abortion?	13
Part 2	14
Raging Hormones	14
Counseling for Raging Hormones	14
The Engagement Deadline	15
To Stay a Virgin or Not To Stay a Virgin	15
Consummation Issues	16
What is Safe Dating?	17
What is Birth Control?	18
Unplanned Sexual Activity	18
The Consequences of Sexual Promiscuity	19

How God Guides Us in Our Sexual Behaviors	19
Part 3	20
The Start of Family Planning Counseling	20
Should Young Adults Learn the Mechanisms of Sexual Activity	20
Young Adults, Birth Control, and Abortion	21
Under Aged Dating	22
The Anatomy of Reproduction	23
Sexually Transmitted Diseases	23
Single Teenage Motherhood	24
We Are All Part of God	24
The Decision to Become Intimate	25
Birth Control Failures	25
God Can Help Us with Our Sexual Activity	26
How Can the Holy Spirit Help Parents?	27
Getting Professional Help	28
Part 4	29
Goals of Family Planning Solutions	29
Understanding How to Engage in Safe Sexual Activity	29
The Role that God Plays in Our Sexual Activities	30
Understanding Rape	31
Understanding Marriage Counseling	32
STDs Awareness Programs	33
Family Planning Disciplinary Program	34
Substance Abuse Awareness Program	35
Young Adult Therapy	36
Emergency Intervention Program	37
Parental Concerns and Involvement	38
The Role of God in Family Planning	39
Conclusion	40

#### Introduction

Many family planning issues confront our student currently. Our educators have to understand that we must be honest about making sure that our young adults are fully prepared to make decisions about family planning issues when they form premarital relationships.

Our young adults deserve to understand the process of conception, childbirth, and the development of human life. Our young adults deserve to understand that God is a partner for a man and a woman in the process of the conception of a human life. We must remember that all human and nonhuman life comes from God.

We must understand that there are certain high-risk sexual behaviors that can damage our relationships with God. These behaviors can cause us to acquire a sexually transmitted disease. We must become responsible with our sexual behaviors so that we will not meet that pain and suffering in our lives.

We are all part of God. We have a responsibility to God to prepare for parenthood in young adulthood. God expects us to help Him to further develop and expand His creation of human life throughout the world.

We must think about God when we think about our sexual behaviors. Sexual activity that is successful in eventually bringing a human life into the world honors God. Sexual behaviors that work against the conception of human life deeply hurt God and provoke Him to hurt people that are trying to engage in those behaviors.

Responsible sexual behaviors do not result in the infection of a sexually transmitted disease. Constructive sexual behaviors result in the conception and birth of a new child into the world.

# Part 1 Family Planning Issues for Children

# **Understanding Gender**

Young boys and girls have to understand what it means to be boys and girls. They should understand that a woman gives birth to a baby while the man helps her to work with God to create a baby.

Parents have to help our young children that God has created them. Kids should understand that God has brought them into this world because of the love that their mother and father have for each other.

Parents should help boys and girls that their role will eventually be when they will work with a boyfriend and a girlfriend to and with God to create a human life and to bring that life into the world.

A female gender means that a woman's body is God's Factory of Human Life. This is where God creates all human life. A male gender means that a man carries that Seed of Life which God and the female partner need to achieve a successful pregnancy, that is a successful creation of a human life, inside God's Factory of Human Life, inside of a woman's body.

The human being of a female gender has the power to give birth to a new human life. The human being of a male gender has the power to work with God to provide the Seed of Human Life that will help a female partner to achieve a successful pregnancy and a successful childbirth.

#### God as the Creator of Human Life

All human life is part of the Existence of God. We exist as Part of God. God has created us to exist as part of His creation. The Creation of Human Life is a miracle that only God understands. However, it is our obligation to God to help Him to create and to develop human life within His Creation of the Universe.

God maintains the existence of all human life by creating and maintaining all Nonhuman Life. Nonhuman Life includes all plants and animals that we eat as part of our diet to provide nourishment to our bodies.

God works with the Holy Spirit to create all the world's drinking water. God makes sure that all His sons and daughters throughout Humanity will never run out of drinking water. God and the Holy Spirit continue to create trillions of gallons of water per minute in special underground operations throughout the world.

God's purpose in His Creation is to work with a man and a woman who truly love each other to conceive and to create one or more human lives. It is God's purpose to work with all human adults to help him to bring millions of human lives into the world every day. God feels happiness and fulfillment when he is successful in bringing a new human life into the world. It is a joy for God when He can present a new human life to his or her parents immediately after childbirth. God feels that He has achieved the purpose of His Existence when He can present a new human life to his or her parents for the first time.

#### Understanding Social Skills with Kids of Both Genders

God initially helps parents and family members to teach young babies and toddlers how to talk and to communicate with siblings and with adults. God sometimes allows parents and caregivers to hear a baby's thoughts. Parents, family members, and siblings teach babies and young toddlers how to become sociable with adults and with kids of both genders. They also teach our kids how to respond to the help that God gives them to try to begin to function as social beings in the family. Achieving these goals in turn will help the toddlers to become sociable and productive once they reach daycare, preschool, and school.

God plays a major role in a child's ability to develop social skills. God helps parents and family members to respond to the thoughts, needs, and issues that confront our babies and toddlers. God helps older siblings to teach younger babies and toddlers how to learn basic social skills. God works with older brothers and sisters to help a baby to understand the basic concepts of existing as a human being in God's Human Creation.

Understanding advanced social skills will happen when kids are maturing toddlers. They do not know that God helps them to understand the social skills that they will need in order to function as part of the student community in school. All toddlers have a secret relationship with God. God guides His toddlers to learn how to talk, to think, to socialize, to read, to write, and to understand arithmetic. God also shows love for his toddlers through their parents and other loved one in their lives.

It is important for children to understand that thee community of student in their schools will expect them to socialize with both male and female students. There would be no reason for male students to alienate themselves from female students.

School can be a wonderful experience for our kids when God helps them to be social human beings and guides them through their first efforts to understand how to speak, to write, to read, and how to deal with arithmetic. All children have a secret relationship with God in the background. God helps them to become responsible members of the human community.

# **Caring for Younger Siblings**

God expects older siblings to participate in the development of young baby brothers and baby sisters. Older siblings have their own private relationship with God. God depends on these older toddlers and young kids to help their parents to raise their newborn babies.

Older siblings can make the first two years of a baby's life to be a very fulfilling experience that can be full of love and enjoyment. Older siblings can also introduce toddlers to their relationship with God. Younger children that face God in order to achieve higher levels of learning and more advanced levels of functioning can give those same experiences and knowledge to their younger siblings.

Babysitting younger siblings can be very stressful for young kids. It may be so stressful that it could cause young kids to malfunction in school and in their social behaviors and attitudes. Parents should be sure that they could trust their young kids to babysit their babies when they are not home. This responsibility could prepare young kids for parenthood later in their lives.

God expects all of us to show love and affection for our younger siblings. God wants to work with our parents and family members to participate in the development of human life.

#### **Understanding a Pregnant Mother**

It is very embarrassing to discuss the consequences of sexual intimacy between a father and a mother with a young child. It is hard to discuss the process that leads to the pregnancy of a child's mother to that child.

What should parents explain to the children when their mother becomes pregnant? The parents should start by saying that God has decided to send them another child to be part of their family. The parents should say that God wants the kids in the household to have one more brother or sister to be part of their family. The parents should talk about their need to love another child beyond the number of children that they already deeply love. The parents should say that God wants the children in the household to help them to work with God to develop another human life that God and the parents are going to try to bring into the world.

Children and young adults should understand that a woman's body is God's Factory of Human Life. He creates a human life inside of a woman in complete darkness. He does this in response to shared intimacy between a man and a woman that give God the impression that they want to start a family. Sometimes the man and the woman understand that sexual intimacy is a direct connection to God. Sometimes they do not understand that concept.

Our kids should understand that a pregnancy means that it takes God about nine months to create a baby inside of a woman's body before He can give the authorization to the doctors in the hospital to help the mother to give birth to the baby. Our kids have to understand that all of this represents Acts of God.

Only older young adult children or adult children should understand that sexual activity is involved in a mother's pregnancy. God's influence helps the couple to understand when the time is right to discuss the role of sexual intimacy in producing a pregnancy with their children.

# Understanding the Power of Prayer

All parents and expectant parents should understand the power of prayer in dealing with the eventuality of sexual intimacy as an effort to conceive and to give birth to a new human life. A man and a woman should pray for God's help in order to proceed with an indefinite effort to produce a pregnancy that will give them their children.

God is always flattered when a man and a woman will ask Him for help while they prepare to engage in the process of conception through sexual intimacy. God sees His purpose as the Creator of All Human and Nonhuman Life. God wants to create life repeatedly forever.

A couple's prayers can help them to work with God to achieve a healthy pregnancy and a healthy childbirth. Prayers can help them to resolve their marital conflicts. Prayer can help them to deal with understanding how to function as parents of a newborn baby or babies.

Prayers can help new parents to understand the thoughts and needs of their newborn children. God can guide them through the initial stages of the development of their new baby.

God and the parents of a newborn child share a profound happiness and satisfaction when they know that they have successfully brought a new human life into this world.

#### How Does God Create a Baby?

God creates babies every day. God loves to create babies. He loves the ideas of creating babies. How does he come to a decision that it would be the right time to create a baby?

Explaining this to kids is a little difficult. Teaching them about the anatomy of a woman's body through a pregnancy and a childbirth might be inappropriate for them. They might not completely understand what they would be facing when they would look at the pictures.

Children have to understand that God only creates a human life if he can find a man and a woman that want to give birth to a baby and to develop a new human life. The man and the woman are married more times than not.

Kids have to understand that God, a man, and a woman that all love each other have to agree to create and to give birth to a new baby. God only wants to create a baby if he has the consent of a couple that want to develop a baby into a toddler and then into other stages of development.

It is all right if kids know that God creates human life inside of God's Factory of Human Life, which is a woman's body. The kids should know that it takes God nine months to create a baby. God builds the baby in complete darkness. God draws all of the components that he will need to build the baby's body from the mother's blood stream. It should be a successful pregnancy and childbirth if everything goes well.

Kids might understand these arguments. They might be able to understand arguments that we consider as more advanced when they have to face their own life-threatening family-planning issues in young adulthood. We have to be very tactful and well aware of the maturity of our children before we confront them with discussions of family-planning issues.

## Is Marriage Necessary for Conception and Childbirth?

We must define what a marriage really is in terms of how a man and a woman pursue a campaign of efforts to achieve conception and childbirth.

A marriage is a contract between a man and a woman. They agree to live together and to work with God to create and to develop human new human lives together for the rest of their lives. They agree to work with God to help Him to bring new human lives into the world.

Most women would rather be married if they would want to become pregnant. Most men would want to propose to a girlfriend before taking the relationship to the level of working with God to achieve conception. God created the Sacrament of Marriage so that men and women that are in relationships would be encouraged to try to pursue parenthood after vowing to God that they would seek to do that in front of their community of family and friends at a wedding.

Men and women need to have a commitment between one another in the form of a marriage contract so that their relationship would be more respected as they enter parenthood. Being in a marriage would better help them to work with God to achieve successful parenthood.

God would always want parents of a child or children to be married. However, a successful marriage is not a prerequisite to a successful parenthood.

#### How Old Do You Have to Be To Have a Baby?

How do we explain when is the right time for a couple to try to have a baby? What is the wrong time? How can kids that are preadolescents understand these issues?

We should tell kids primarily that minors under the age of eighteen years old are not supposed to try to get married or to try to achieve a pregnancy. Every woman matures at a different rate. Some might be ready for children in their early 20's while others might wait until their thirties.

We have to warn our young kids about the dangers of under aged intimacy. We have to help our kids to understand how teenagers may be hurting each other when young kids see them in intimate situations. Our educators have to discourage under aged sexual activity from the time that kids are about to enter puberty.

Our kids should understand the dangers of sexually transmitted diseases. They should understand what constitutes high-risk behaviors. They should understand the tragedy of an unplanned teenage pregnancy. We should warn them about what it feels like to be raped by a boyfriend and then to never see that person again. We have to talk to our kids about sexual abuse. We need to teach them to report sexual abuse to the faculty of the school and to their parents.

Young adults and kids under the age of eighteen years old have no business whatsoever in experimenting with parenthood and sexual activity. Sexual abuse of minors is illegal. That is true even if the two participants in the sexual encounter are minors. Parents have to look out for the safety, and the emotional and physical health of their kids and young adults.

#### What are the Differences between a Boy and a Girl?

We have to explain the concept of gender to our children and young adults. What makes a girl different from a boy?

A girl's body becomes a woman's body. A woman's body becomes God's Factory of Human Life. That means that God creates human life exclusively inside of a woman's body. A boy's body grows up to be an adult. A man possesses the Seed of Life. The woman receives the seed of life during intimacy so that God can authorize the conception of a new human life.

Why do men and women both have chest nipples? God creates human beings like that in order to make us aware that men and women are human beings that all answer to God equally despite their gender.

We are all human beings regardless as to whether or not we actually have the capability to give birth to a new human life. Gender exists because God wants human beings to work with Him to authorize and to conceive the creation of a new human life.

We are all part of God. We have as much to gain from understanding that our role is with regard to the destiny that God has chosen for us with regard to the gender that he has assigned to us. We should be respectful to God by not trying to disputing the gender that he has chosen for us. Only God knows why He assigns a certain gender to a certain person at the point in time of conception. His decisions contribute to the expansion to the general population of humanity.

#### What is "The Puppy Love Romance?"

A young kid may have an affection for someone of the opposite gender right after he or she reaches puberty and grows out of childhood and into young adulthood. The object of his or her affection can respond to that affection with warm response to the affection and an interest to start a grammar school romance. We call this type of romance the "Puppy Love Romance."

How do educators deal with a boy and a girl in the sixth grade that has declared that they like each other and that they want to have a plutonic in-school relationship?

What are the dangers of ignoring the progression of such a relationship into the future? Should educators stop the relationship before something unfortunate starts to come out of it?

What are the dangers of an under aged puppy love romance? The main danger in a puppy love romance is the possibility that the two students, the boy and the girl, might agree to start molesting each other secretly. Another danger is that they may be contemplating a sexual encounter for the future. A third danger might occur when they might be meeting secretly outside of school.

It is the obligation of educators to reveal the existence of a Puppy Love Romance to the parents of the students. It is important to make sure that the students will not be hurting each other. The parents must decide whether the relationship should continue after weighing the risks and consequences of sexual molestation and sexual activity that they may in which they may try to attempt.

We should automatically dissolve under aged Puppy Love romances if they happen in a grammar school. These types of relationships disrupt the student body of the school and pose a risk of sexual misconduct that could lead to an unplanned pregnancy.

No grammar school should tolerate the risks that are associated with Puppy Love Romances.

#### What is a "Crush?"

There comes a time in every grammar school when a girl might like a boy to the extent that she would want to date him. She would express her desire to pursue a relationship with her fellow student to the entire student body of the school. A boy might show an interest in dating a young girl in the grammar school. He would express that desire to the entire student body of the school.

Can a "Crush" lead to a relationship between an under aged young adult girl and an under aged young adult boy? Educators should not allow a crush that has gone public with the student body of a grammar school to progress into a dating relationship under any circumstances. Again, the dangers that are involved when they allow two grammar school young adults to date each other could be life threatening. Educators are responsible for stopping the sexual exploitation of a minor or the mutual sexual exploitation of two minors that are in a relationship.

Counselors have to help our young adults to understand that they would benefit from delaying dating until high school or college. Counselors have to warn our kids about the dangers of an unplanned teenage pregnancy, sexually transmitted diseases, and emotional and psychological trauma that may come from under aged sexual activity.

Their parents have to make sure that their kids understand that they will not tolerate dating and intimacy at that age.

#### The Difference between a Child and a Young Adult

Family planning instructors will sometimes have to explain the differences that exist between a child and a young adult. Most young students that progress from childhood into puberty in grammar school have no idea as to what is happening to them. These students are feeling changes that they do not understand. What are tactful ways to explain the changes that they are experiencing?

It is important for young adult girls to understand the Menstrual Cycle. They have to understand that they have to capability to become pregnant once they have to deal with the Menstrual Cycle every month. These girls should understand every stage of the process. They should understand how a pregnancy happens. They should understand the stages of a pregnancy. That is from ovulation, to sexual intercourse, to conception, to a pregnancy, and finally to a childbirth.

Young adult boys need to understand that they can get a young adult girl pregnant. They need to understand the anatomy of the female reproductive system. They need to understand the process of conception after sexual intercourse that leads to a pregnancy and to childbirth. They need to understand that a woman can only become pregnant during the three to five days of the ovulation stage of her menstrual cycle.

The basic difference between a young boy and a young girl and a young adult boy and a young adult girl is that children cannot conceive a human life to get pregnant. Young adult boys and young adult girls can participate in intimacy that can lead to a pregnancy.

#### Why Do People Have Babies?

It is our obligation to God to help Him to expand his population of human beings by working with a person of the opposite gender and with God to conceive and to create a new human life and to bring that new human life into the world. We have babies to give God love and affection for what He has done to bring us into existence and into participants of his human family.

Developing children is the greatest blessing that God can give to us as human beings. Our children have to understand that they make God very happy and that they make everyone that lives here on this planet as part of Humanity very happy. The main purpose of God is to manage and to create all human life and nonhuman life.

His joy is when he is successful in bring happiness and jubilation to a marriage by delivering a child to parents and to family members that will fall in love with the baby from the first time that they can look at the baby. Parents always remember the first time that they had met their new son or daughter. They want to share this joy with God. God created the baby to become part of Humanity.

We are all thankful that our babies and toddlers are with us. Moreover, we can thank God for giving us the joy of being able to participate in the development of human life.

We all care about the good attitude that our children have for us. We always hope and pray that we will be successful in the development of our babies and toddlers.

We need to thank God for the joy that he gives us by helping us to exist with our babies.

#### What is the Minimum Age to Date?

We have to ask our young adults a few questions. Are you looking for a fiancé to marry? Are you looking for a friendship? Are you looking for a long-term relationship after you graduate from high school or from college? Are you looking for a sexual partner even though you do not want to have children? Do you have the income to fund dating? Do you feel comfortable with dating on a college campus?

Grammar school students and high school students normally do not have the income to fund dating. There are also other problems. High-school male students that date a girlfriend would have to find a job to support an engagement to his girlfriend. They might both be going to college and may try to postpone marriage until they graduate from college later. Even in that circumstance, dating in high school would not accomplish much.

Grammar school dating and high school dating can be very disruptive to a student's ability to perform in his or her classes. There is always a danger that a decision to become sexually active would lead to an unplanned pregnancy.

There is no minimum age to date. However, sometimes the best age to pursue a dating relationship is when you reach your college years when it is relatively inexpensive to eat meals with a boy or girl that meets a student's requirements. The relationship can continue after graduation when the boyfriend and girlfriend have gained employment. Marriage and childbirth then become goals that are more realistic. Family planning counselors should exist in every school to help them to understand these issues.

# How Should Parents Respond To a Young Adult Dating

The parents of a young adult boy might find out that he has a girl in school that wants to date him one day. A father and mother then have to make the decision as to whether to give him the money to date the girl that likes him.

Are the risks of paying for young adult dating in this situation greater than the benefits? Would the son and his girlfriend have a respectful relationship? Would they attempt to experiment with sexual activity? What would happen if the young adult boy's girlfriend would share an afternoon of passion with his girlfriend that would lead to an unplanned pregnancy? Would the father pay for the wedding and for the son's living arrangements with his wife and child?

Does an under aged girl in high school deserve the suffering of an abortion after being manipulated, harassed, and sexually abused and assaulted in a relationship that they thought was a wonderful relationship. What did the young teenage girl gain from sexual intimacy with a boyfriend that used her for sexual activity with no intent to accept the consequences of what they had done?

Therefore, this under aged minor has to lose a baby because that is what teenage girls are supposed to do when they get pregnant. Everybody say that it is the best option for a young girl. Does it hurt to lose a baby that is under construction by God in your body if you are a woman? So ten minutes of intimacy in a falsified relationship leads the young adult girl to believe that she has to undergo a procedure that will remove a baby that is under construction inside of her body. She will just have to endure the pain and suffering that comes along with it.

#### The Dangers of High-Risk Behaviors

How do we discourage our kids and young adults to avoid tobacco, drinking alcohol, illegal drugs, and the use of weapons?

We must teach our kids to avoid under aged alcohol abuse. We should explain just how harmful alcohol is for a child and/or for a young adult. We must talk to our kids about alcoholism. We have to talk about how to combat an addiction to alcohol. We need to discuss the consequences that follow us when we abuse alcohol. This is especially true for young adults.

Our kids and young adults should receive extensive training in how to deal with substance abuse issues. They should get training in how all of the illegal narcotic controlled substances look like. They should know how laboratories manufacture, package and distribute these illegal drugs. We should teach our kids and young adults to the dangers that await drug dealers and substance abusers. We should explain why drug dealing and substance abuse do not provide careers for anyone.

Our kids and young adults have to understand the dangers of tobacco. The law does not allow minors to smoke. We should emphasize the importance of explaining the health risks of tobacco abuse to our kids and young adults. We have to convince them to make the right decisions and to not to smoke.

Weapons are bad for our kids and young adults. They can destroy the lives of our kids and young adults. We have to let law enforcement counselors to teach our kids and young adults to think about the consequences of doing jail time or even dying because of an illegal use of firearms. You are done if you use a gun.

#### What Is An Abortion?

A woman's body is God's Factory of Human Life. This is where God creates human life. This is where God utilizes the resources of a woman's body to build a human life inside of her. God conducts this operation in pitch darkness. God is the sole Supreme Being that has the capability to assemble and to create a human life inside of a woman during a pregnancy.

God begins the process of creating a human life inside of a woman after she has engaged in intimacy with her boyfriend or husband. God wants to create a human life inside of His Factory of Human Life whenever she engages in sexual intimacy with her male partner. Who has the authority to destroy God's Creation of a Human Being after He has started to create it? What justifies the destruction of the mechanism that God and only God uses to manipulate the liquids, tissues, vitamins, minerals, hormones, and enzymes to assemble God's Human Life. Is it any of our business to interfere in the process of what God is trying to create inside of God's Factory of Human Life? Is it our business to authorize the destruction of the mechanism that God's uses to create everyone one of us and every baby in the world? What gives us the right to find excuses to destroy the mechanism that creates human life if we have nothing that concerns us after intercourse ends?

We answer to God when it comes to making decisions about life and/or death. No one has the right to make decisions about the death of a human life except for God in and of Himself. We cannot justify the destruction of the mechanism that God uses to create a human life inside of God's Factory of Human Life. We can think about that for a while.

#### Part 2

#### **Raging Hormones**

Both young adult boys and young adult girls experience raging hormones. These hormonal imbalances in the bloodstream affect the reproductive system. Raging hormones can cause various types of mood swing in boys and girls.

Unprovoked sexual arousal is a symptom of raging hormones in young adult boys. Young adult boys can achieve an erection for no reason and cannot control where and when the erections will happen.

Young adult girls will have sexual arousal during the ovulation portion of her menstrual cycle with no sexual stimulation to produce it. This can happen at any time. She can be either in school, in a job or somewhere else.

These symptoms can become so severe that young adults can become desperate to find a partner to get relief from the buildup of sexual fluids and sexual anxiety that they might have to deal with every day.

Family planning counselors rarely discuss this problem with young adults. Young adults do not discuss this problem very much even though it is one of the main motivations for engaging in premarital sexual activity.

Massage therapy and self-stimulation might be two safe ways to gain relief from raging hormones. We should also offer young adults access to pornography so that they can understand what the process of sexual intercourse will look like.

We have to look at raging hormones as the leading problem that causes misbehavior and crises for our young adults in our schools. Family planning counselors are medically obligated to educate these students about the mechanics of intimacy and sexual intercourse.

#### **Counseling for Raging Hormones**

Family planning counselors have to help a young adult girl that suffers from raging hormones that may be causing her to desire sexual activity. The young girl may be facing unprovoked sexual arousal in the absence of any stimuli to cause the arousal.

A family planning counselor should talk to her about her options. Massage therapy could relax her. She might be less tense. Self-stimulation is embarrassing. It may be illegal to talk about that. Understanding sexual intercourse by watching pornography is the best that a counselor can offer a young adult girl because producers do not want to touch the production of a movie that talks about the creation of a human life through intimacy.

A family planning counselor can help an under aged high school student or a college female student about the risks that are involved in participating in sexual activity while they are still in school and without a job. A young woman can make responsible decisions about her sexual behaviors if she knows that she is suffering from raging hormones. Her boyfriend could understand that also if she has one. All young adult girls should have training in the diagnosis and treatments of raging hormones.

#### The Engagement Deadline

Do we consider our schools to be dating services for our undergraduates? Do we pay enormous amounts of money in tuition and go into a deep debt because our school will get us a spouse to marry, a degree that will land us our dream job, and our wedding and dream life after graduation? Are our dorms really supposed to function as dating communities?

Can young adult girls become so desperate to find a partner with whom to have a commitment of engagement in a relationship after graduation that they may attempt to entrap young adult boys into a relationship and a commitment with sexual activity? Does that mean that young adult girls would be ready to seduce young adult boys on college campuses especially in the junior and senior years? Does this give these young adult boys the opportunity to rape and sodomize young adult girls? Can this can happen both on campus grounds and off campus grounds?

Do young adult girls in college have the mandate to engage in consummation with their boyfriend in order to establish a long-term relationship that will last until after graduation? Do young adult boys take advantage of this type of desperation to find a fiancé sexually to exploit young college female students?

Why do we not have legitimate dating services on college campuses that would make it easier for college students to find a compatible partner for marriage after graduation from college? Do dorms go a good job at producing marriages after students graduate from college?

We have to stop the sexual exploitation of young adult girls on college campuses. We must find ways to make it easier for college students to find a compatible partner that might be a candidate for a long-term relationship. We have to discourage sexual activity on college campuses as a way to entrap a partner into a long-term relationship because of the damage that a young adult boy and a young adult girl can inflict upon each other.

# To Stay a Virgin or Not To Stay a Virgin

Every young adult woman encounters a situation where something will challenge her to decide whether to stop being a virgin and to start engaging in sexual activity. This situation arises after a virginal girl has been dating a young adult boy for some time.

A young adult girl has to consider many issues before deciding to forfeit her virginity to her boyfriend. Does she want to get pregnant? Does she want to consummate the relationship because she is afraid of losing her boyfriend if she does not do it? Does she have excessive levels of sexual energy that she must release by engaging in sexual activity? Is she ready to accept the consequences of becoming pregnant or of possible contracting a sexually transmitted disease? How would her parents feel about her decision to become sexually active? What kind of contraception would she use and who would pay for it? Where would the couple have their sexual encounters? Would the young girl consider having an abortion if she would be the victim of an unplanned teenage pregnancy or a young adult pregnancy?

The old school of thought was that young adult girls should remain a virgin unit after they would get married. There is no way to understand how many women wait until they are married to become sexually active. However, the issues that confront women about losing their virginity in wedlock and out of wedlock are very similar or are the same. A young adult girl should help to make her decisions.

#### Consummation Issues

Consummation is a sexual encounter between a man and a woman that acts to seal a contract that the man and the woman will continue to have a relationship indefinitely out of wedlock.

The pressure to consummate a relationship comes when a man and a woman have been searching for a partner for a very long time. They have found a partner that meets their requirements. They are very scared to lose that partner. Therefore, the man and the woman attempt to seal a contract with each other that they will stay together for an indefinite period by participating in a sexual encounter.

Should parents allow consummation between a young adult boy and a young adult girl while they are in high school? We should always consider sexual activity among under aged minors to be illegal. A young adult girl's sexual encounter with a young adult boy amounts to aggravated assault and rape. There is no guarantee that a girl's boyfriend will still be there for her in the future after she agrees to a sexual encounter of consummation. This is especially true for boys and girls in high school. Consummation can deeply hurt young adult girls and young adult boys in high schools.

Consummation between a young adult girl and a young adult boy on a college campus amounts to sexual exploitation. Consummation can offer an empty promise of marriage and parenthood after graduation from college. There is no guarantee that consummation will eventually result in a marriage. That is what most undergraduate women on college campuses hope for when they agree to participate in consummation sexual encounters.

There are risks that are involved in consummation. The couple could cause an unplanned pregnancy. A sexually transmitted disease might be involved. Problems in the relationship could lead to serious psychological and psychiatric problems for the man and the woman. Their performances in their courses may suffer and their grades may fall. Their relationship may severely disrupt their dorm community and the campus community.

It might be safer to date on a college campus than to engage in reckless sexual behaviors and consummation that might lead to serious consequences in the future.

Family planning counseling should be available to both young men and young women in both high schools and colleges. Couples that believe that they want to become sexually active should come to understand what they could do to make their sexual lives safe and fulfilling. They also should understand what they can do wrong to cause pain and suffering for their partner.

A family planning counselor would ask a basic question. What is the reason why two high school students and/or two college students would want to become sexually active and would want to consummate their relationship? Counselors have to remind them that sexual activity is a direct connection to God that is supposed to work to create a human life inside of a woman.

The couple should try to understand what they have to gain from sexual activity at such a young age if they do not want God to give them a baby.

What does birth control accomplish? It is supposed to prevent God from conceiving a human life inside of a woman after sexual intimacy between a man and a woman. Do they think about hurting God when they use contraception?

#### What is Safe Dating?

There comes a time in all of our lives when we have to start to date a member of the opposite gender. We have to decide when the time will come for us to be able to have the need and the capability to go out to lunch with a girl or a boy and just to talk. We can have dinner with a girlfriend or boyfriend on a college campus.

What does a young adult woman expect to achieve on a date? First, she wants to investigate a man that has shown interest in pursuing a relationship with her. This means that she has to sit down with him in a safe atmosphere and setting and that they have to ask each other questions.

They have to begin to understand each other's lives, personalities, careers, views about life, and their goals for future relationships. They have to decide whether they want further to explore their compatibility with each other on future dates.

Safe dating is a situation when a man and a woman meet in a public place when they separately drive to the place. The place can be a restaurant or a sporting event. There is no chance that the man and the woman can physically injure each other without other people noticing them in a public surrounding. Women need to feel secure and safe when they go on a date for the first time. We would hope that the man would not be the kind of person that would seek to hurt a woman on a date.

Other types of safe dating include email dating, phone dating, chat dating, and text message dating. These types of communications between a man and a woman are safe and protect their safety. Protecting the safety of both partners that date each other is a very important issue with God.

A man and a woman should have the ability to protect themselves from facing the infection of a sexually transmitted disease. Their dating should be careful, responsible, and intelligent. Daters that are high-risk candidates for the infection of sexually transmitted diseases should require that both partners submit to testing for sexually transmitted diseases before they engage in sexual activity. It is everyone's responsibility to make sure that we will protect others and ourselves from the infection of sexually transmitted diseases if they choose to engage in high-risk sexual behaviors.

It is very important to avoid sexual activity on a first date. We should only agree to sexual activity with a new partner when we are certain that both you and your partner are free of any infections of sexually transmitted diseases. You have a responsibility to yourself to protect yourself against sexually transmitted diseases in a way that is effective and reliable.

Date rape is a situation when a partner on a date decides to have a sexual encounter with his or her partner on the first date between them. Women need to understand that there is always a threat that they may face a rapist on a first date. They should take the necessary steps to protect themselves against violence and rape during a date.

Women should never go into the home of a new person on a first date. Women should not get into a car of a new partner on a date. The first few dates should happen in public. That is much safer for women than putting themselves in danger.

#### What is Birth Control?

God loves to create human life. We all have to respect the power that God has to create us and to create all of our brothers and sisters all over the world. It is God and only God creates human life. The main purposes of God are to create human and nonhuman life. God creates all nonhuman life to support the existence of human life.

God wants a man and a woman to work with Him to participate in the process of the creation of human life. A man and a woman connect with God to create a human life through sexual intimacy. We should warn couples that God might choose to create a human life if the man and the woman that engage in sexual intimacy do want a baby or do not want a baby. God can be very hurt when a couple that is engaged in sexual intimacy would want to reject His offer of a child.

Birth Control methods try to stop God from creating a human life before, during, and after sexual activity between a man and a woman. Birth control methods frustrate God's efforts to create human life. A couple may engage in sexual activity while being sure that their birth control methods will work.

However, God is a persistent force that wants to work around birth control in order to create human life. God finds ways to cause birth control to fail. He does that partly to punish the couple for teasing him about human lives that he will want to create. Another reason is that God is desperate to help them to understand that they are missing the benefits of parenthood.

A woman is deeply hurt when she persistently tries to become pregnant with her partner while persistently preventing God from creating a human life inside of her body. A woman can become very depressed when birth control causes her to lose multiple chances to conceive a human life. She will also be sad because of the way that she will be hurting God by remaining in a relationship that frustrates and incapacitates God's ability to give the couple a human life.

We have designed birth control to stop God from creating human life during or after sexual intimacy between a man and a woman. Is doing that an accomplishment for God and for us?

## **Unplanned Sexual Activity**

A relationship between a young adult boy and a young adult girl can become very passionate. They may decide to become sexually active at a moment's notice. They might not take the risks of unplanned sexual activity into consideration when they make their decisions to become sexually active.

A young adult boy and a young adult girl that are under aged minors may encounter passion and sexual arousal on a date that could lead them to believe that sexual activity between them is justified. They may not know the first thing about contraception, abortions, sexually transmitted diseases, and/or unplanned pregnancies.

They may not understand how God may punish them for engaging in sexual activity when they are minors. God does not really approve of sexual activity between under aged minors. Unplanned sexual activity plays Russian roulette with a woman's menstrual cycle. That means that it is eventual that a woman will achieve a pregnancy. This will be an unplanned pregnancy. It is a very sad tragedy when an under aged minor confronts an unplanned pregnancy.

#### The Consequences of Sexual Promiscuity

We define sexual promiscuity as an effort to have more than three sexual partners within a period of six to nine months. This continues and progresses into an endless cycle of sexual encounters in which the man or the woman engages in sexual activity with individuals to which they have no relationship and/or they do not know or recognize at all.

Some people cannot maintain a monogamous relationship with a sexual partner for some unknown reasons. A number of different issues may cause these types of problems. Psychiatric disorders may make the individual so antisocial that a long-term and monogamous might be impossible for him or her. The person might be a swinger whose goal would be to engage in sexual encounters with as many individuals as he or she could possibly find to satisfy their desires. Some of them may be prostitutes or porn stars that do not really care much for functioning inside of a marriage as a parent and a husband or wife.

Sexual promiscuity carries grave consequences for anyone that tries to engage in the lifestyle of casual sex, one-night stands, flirting with prostitutes and porn stars, and conquering men and women in strip clubs, bars, and gentlemen's clubs.

These types of swingers will eventually encounter the torture of sexually transmitted diseases. That is how God responds to the lifestyles of sexually promiscuous individuals. Sexually transmitted diseases are painful. They disrupt a person's daily life. They disqualify a person from monogamous sexual activity. They can be fatal at times. Most of them have no cure.

God infects us with sexually transmitted diseases when we will not get the message that God does not allow sexual promiscuity in his creation. God can only take our abuses to some certain point before he will punish us for what we have done to him.

We should all seek monogamous relationships with an individual that seeks to share a lifelong devotion between us.

#### How God Guides Us in Our Sexual Behaviors

God wants us to help him to bring new human lives into the world. He is our matchmaker that guides us to meet and to build a relationship with our ultimate and perfect partner. He helps to guide us in our sexual activities with our partner so that we can eventually achieve conception and a pregnancy.

The greatest joy for us is when a baby is born. That is when God presents a new human life to us. He guides us to understand the thoughts, desires, needs, feelings, and wants of a newborn human being.

God has much to gain as he guides us in our sexual behaviors with our partner or spouse. God feels love and joy when a couple's sexual activity results in a new addition to His family of human beings. God sees the joy of what He has created and He feels that He has fulfilled his purpose in life. Nothing makes God more proud than to present his parents with their new human life, their son, daughter, or twins.

#### Part 3

#### The Start of Family Planning Counseling

Young adult boys develop the ability to impregnate a young adult girl or a woman when they reach young adulthood. Their bodies are able to manufacture semen, which is the fluid that they would need to, impregnate a woman during sexual intercourse.

Our young adult boys have to understand what this concept means. They have to understand the good things that come from reproductive fluids that they will use during sexual intercourse. They must also understand the bad things that can happen to them when they misuse this fluid. Young adult boys have to come to understand that they can get a young adult girl pregnant. They have to understand what a pregnancy is. They have to understand the dangers that they face if they play games with sexual activity during young adulthood.

Our young adult girls have to understand that they can become pregnant as soon as they start to have menstrual cycles or menstrual periods. They have to understand that their bodies are God's Factories of Human Life. Young adult girls that are in the first stages of puberty have to come to understand the benefits and the dangers of under aged dating. They have to understand the kinds of sexually transmitted diseases that they will be facing if they are reckless with their behaviors. They have to understand that an unplanned teenage pregnancy is the worst disaster that can happen to them. They also have to understand how God guides us in our sexual activity so that we can be responsible when the time comes for us to become pregnant and to give birth to a child.

Educators cannot be afraid to talk to our young adults about these issues. These issues affect all of our young adults and our adults. We cannot keep our young adults in the dark about what puberty is and how it works. Our young adults deserve to know the truth about what is happening to them in puberty.

God plays a special role in the lives of our young adults. God wants to guide them to be responsible citizens of His Human Family. Our young adults need to understand puberty and reproduction to make sure that they will not hurt themselves or others with their sexual activities.

#### Should Young Adults Learn the Mechanisms of Sexual Activity

Educators should understand that human sexual activity is a biological process that affects all of our young adults and practically everyone else that live on this planet. We should not try to prevent our young adults from learning about how God works with a man and a woman to create and to develop human life. Family planning courses would provide knowledge for our young adults that would be even more important than any other course in the world. That is because we would be learning about how our relationship with God helps us to help Him to create and to develop human life.

There is nothing profane about allowing our students the truths about what puberty really means for them. We must guide them to make the right decisions about their sexuality. We must warn them about the consequences of making the wrong decisions about their sexual attitudes and sexual activities. We have to help our young adults to understand the power of the love that God, a man, and a woman will have for each other when they will work together to create a new human life. We have to love God for bringing our children and us into the world.

#### Young Adults, Birth Control, and Abortion

Do educators and doctors need to encourage unmarried young adults in our grammar schools, middle schools, and high schools to use contraception or emergency contraception on a regular basis? Does this set up a fraud where our educators would want our young under aged girls to be submissive to sexual abuse and exploitation if the answer to this question is yes?

Young adult girls do not need the responsibility of raising a child if they are students and do not have jobs. Why would educators and doctors encourage them to be submissive to boyfriends that do not have jobs and that are students by agreeing to help them to find birth control while they are still undergraduates?

How does a sexual relationship between an under aged boy and an under aged girl benefit a girl when educators and doctors encourage her and supervise her to use birth control. What is the benefit that she will gain by being a victim of sexual abuse by her boyfriend? Do they teach young girls to be the targets of sexual abuse by their boyfriends while they are still unemployed undergraduates in our schools?

What happens when a young girl becomes pregnant? Does she deal with pressure to deal with childbirth? Counselors would think that the appropriate way to deal with this unfortunate situation would be to send the girl to an abortion clinic to have an abortion. That would happen because her birth control method failed.

This is what she ultimately gained by having sexual intercourse and sexual activity with an unemployed fellow student in her school. How could ten minutes of sexual passion turn into this kind of pain and suffering?

Maybe we should advise young adult undergraduates to be sensible and to leave the issues that they need to face with sexual activity to the future when she and her boyfriend both do not have jobs. That is when they should really consider sexual activity, which is responsible and constructive. Undergraduate young adult women should never feel the pressure to engage in sexual activity before they graduate from college. They should never face the hardship of dealing with birth control. They should never go through the pain and suffering of undergoing an abortion.

We groom our young boys to conquer young girls. It is part of the way that we raise our young adult boys. They are not the ones that get pregnant in a sexual relationship between a young adult boy and a young adult girl. An abortion is always a suitable solution when a boy's girlfriend gets pregnant. They do not think about God's pain and suffering when they think about an abortion. They do not think about the female student's pain and suffering during and after the abortion.

The job of our family planning educators is to stop unplanned young adult pregnancies. Our family planning educators have the obligation to show our young adults how the reproductive systems of both a male and a female looks. They should understand the processes of intercourse, conception, a pregnancy, and childbirth.

They should also understand abstinence, and other forms of birth control and how to decide which type of method to use in their particular situation. Abstinence would be the method of choice for our undergraduate young adult boys and young adult girls.

#### **Under Aged Dating**

We define under aged dating as an effort by young adult boys and young adult girls that are in grammar schools and middle schools to see each other in various places after school. High school students are also under aged minors that have more authority to go out on dates.

Why would parents allow a young under aged girl to date a young under aged boy that attend the same school? Are the girl's parents aware of the consequences that they will face if their daughter decides to attempt to become sexually active with her boyfriend?

The main reason that undergraduates date each other is because they are looking to find a marriage partner, a spouse that will marry them after graduation from high school, college, or graduate school. Parents that know that a young adult girl probably has decided not to go to college might give her to permission to try to find a fiancé as early as in the seventh grade in grammar school. It makes no sense that parents of a under aged minor would find it to be beneficial to allow a daughter to begin dating at the age of twelve or thirteen years old.

On the other hand, there are under aged girls that will try to date under aged boys without the permission of their parents. They may be deceptive in the way that they would secretly deal with a boyfriend. These girls maybe trying to date in order to respond to peer pressure or to deal with raging hormones that will put pressure on them to find a partner of the opposite gender.

Under aged dating can lead to fornication, which is sexual activity outside of wedlock. Young adult boys can try hard to sexually exploit naïve young adult girls into agreeing to engage in sexual activity as minors. This may lead to psychiatric disorders and to an unplanned pregnancy.

It is responsibility of an under aged girl's parents or guardians to protect her from secret dating that leads to sexual exploitation, sexual abuse, and emotional abuse.

We have to teach our young adult girls that secretly dating a young adult boy carries very serious consequences. These girls have to understand the ultimate outcome of under aged dating would be consummation and a climactic sexual experience. This might happen to the two minors when they would have no idea about how to function with birth control, pregnancy tests, and the process of conception that leads to a pregnancy.

There is no excuse for allowing our young adult girls to face sexual abuse, sexual exploitation, and/or consensual rape. Our young girls have nothing to gain by agreeing to date and to become sexually active as minors that are under the age of eighteen years old. Furthermore, a young adult girl cannot try to disguise or to hide a relationship for her parents or guardians. Her parents or guardians have to know what their daughter is doing, especially with dating and consideration for sexual activity.

Sexual activity can deeply hurt young adult girls. Young adult boys can ignore the pain and suffering that he will cause to a girlfriend that is a minor under the age of eighteen by convincing her to have secret sexual activity.

Sexual activity between two young adults is more responsible in the college years and after graduation from high school and from college once the young man and young woman can secure jobs and deal with the consequences and benefits of healthy sexual activity.

#### The Anatomy of Reproduction

Should we expose young adult boys to the mechanics and functioning of the female reproductive system when they are young adults in grammar school? Should we expose the anatomy of the male reproductive system to young girls in grammar school? Furthermore, should we prepare them to understand the processes of sexual intercourse and sexual intimacy that occur between a man and a woman that will work to produce a pregnancy?

We can teach our young adults the anatomy and processes of the conception and the development of human life. There is nothing wrong with that. We have to understand that our goal is to stop teenage pregnancies and to make sure that a couple that wants a baby would know exactly what they are doing to achieve conception.

The human bodies of both a man and a woman are beautiful creations. We cannot perceive anything as vulgar or offensive when we look at the naked body. We should understand the changes that happen to all of us when we cross over from being children to being young adults. We have to understand the anatomy of our reproductive system as a young adult so that we do not make the careless mistake of engaging in an unplanned pregnancy or the transmission of sexually transmitted diseases.

We must understand our gender. We need to know why God has chosen our gender. We must understand that we must accept God's decision to assign the gender that He assigned to us. A woman is God's Factory of Human Life. That is where he creates all of our children and us. It should fascinate our young adults to see what happens when God tries to create and to develop a human life for the first time.

Educators generally will say that they are not embarrassed to talk about the idea of being truthful with our young adults about what they will face if they decide to be sexually active while they remain undergraduates in grammar schools, middle schools, high schools, and colleges.

## **Sexually Transmitted Diseases**

We can engage in many sexual behaviors that can deeply offend God. God can be very hurt by our repeated efforts to have sexual encounters with multiple partners with no intent to conceive a human life. God is deeply hurt when a man pays another person for sexual activity. A one-night-stand between two adults can make God sick. Swinging and having consensual sexual activity with partners outside of your marriage can make God destructive and violent.

God has been so angry that He decided to create sexually transmitted diseases. They are diseases that punish us for sexual misbehavior that offend God. God can only take so much of the way that a human being engages in sexual behaviors to hurt others and to obstruct their relationships with Him that He finally drops the bomb of a sexually transmitted disease on the offending person that is engaged in the offensive sexual behaviors.

We all answer to God with our sexual behaviors. God expects us to work with Him to create human life with our sexual behaviors. God does not expect that His children would betray Him with their reckless sexual behaviors. We must teach our young adults to engage in safe and productive sexual activity that will be free of the risks of sexually transmitted diseases.

#### Single Teenage Motherhood

The ultimate consequence of unprotected sexual activity between a teenage girl and a teenage boy after a series of sexual encounters is the teenage pregnancy. This is a tragedy for the families of both the teenage girl and the teenage boy.

A young adult girl's family caused a huge problem for the girl by allowing her to become sexually active as a minor. They would allow this to happen without objecting to what they might be doing with sexual activity. Parents might leave the teenage girl with no counseling about how to use birth control, about how to deal with intimacy, and how to understand the ultimate consequence of a teenage pregnancy.

There are many times when a young teenager would want to keep the baby rather than to have an abortion. She then decides to be a single teenage mother. She agrees to start to raise her child while she may still be in middle school or in high school.

How do we teach our young girls in middle schools and high schools about what might happen to them if they would become intimate with their boyfriend? Single mothers that have been through it should speak in front of these young girls to talk about their experiences with their boyfriends that betrayed them and their lives as single mothers.

Our middle school and high school girls need to understand that ultimate consequences of dating people while they and their boyfriend are still in school and without a job. They have to understand that repeated efforts to become pregnant will eventually lead to a pregnancy.

Teenage girls should see a movie, which displays the abortion operation. They should see how an abortion doctor extracts a developing fetus from a woman's body. They should see the days of bleeding that women go through after the operation. Is it worth it for ten minutes of pleasure?

They will think twice about having an abortion if they see what it looks like. They should also pray for guidance from God to help them to make the right decisions for themselves and for their unborn baby.

#### We Are All Part of God

We exist as part of our Supreme Being. We have an obligation to God to help our brothers and sisters all over the world to work with God to create and to give birth to human life. We must allow God to guide us when we have been successful in achieving a pregnancy with our partner. We may think that we can just run away from it. However, a pregnancy happens as part of our relationship with God. God has to have an influence over what we will decide when we encounter an unplanned pregnancy.

Can we hurt God by destroying a fetus that God has under construction inside of a woman? God really wants to bring all conceived human beings into the world. He really cries when he loses a chance to bring a new human life into the world because of an abortion. We must consider how God suffers when He loses a developing child inside of a woman. We have to show as much sympathy for God for losing a human life to an abortion as we would for what God went through during the crucifixion of Jesus Crist. We deeply hurt God when we destroy His efforts to create a human life after conception. We also lose the love of a potential son or daughter for the rest of our lives.

#### The Decision to Become Intimate

The love that a girlfriend and a boyfriend will have for each other can be unique and powerful. This love helps God to work with them to conceive a human life. God shares the love that a girlfriend and boyfriend have for each other. God works hard to help them to work together to resolve their issues and to stay together as a loving couple.

Would a girlfriend that is not prepared for sexual activity be afraid to tell her boyfriend that she wants to delay sexual intimacy indefinitely? Would she be afraid to lose him if she would refuse to engage in sexual activity with him? What would be the consequences of rejecting the idea of sexual intimacy with her boyfriend?

There is always a fear among women that they will lose a boyfriend if they are not sexually submissive to the boyfriend. We all think that it is a responsibility of a girlfriend to try to satisfy the sexual desires of a boyfriend. That is just the way that our society perceives a relationship.

However, what is the main purpose of sexual activity between a man and a woman? It is to work with God to create a human life. It is not for a boyfriend to use his girlfriend as a sex slave. It is cruel when a boyfriend demands that a girlfriend will uses contraception and engage in sexual activity or risk losing the relationship.

Should a boyfriend and girlfriend consider practicing abstinence until they are more prepared to deal with such issues as birth control, pregnancies, and stressful sexual activities? That is what a young couple should be thinking.

We should invest in family planning counseling centers to help young couples decide when the right time would arise for sexual intimacy, sexual intercourse, and for an attempt to become pregnant.

The couple might want to use birth control and to experiment with sexual activity. However, they have to ask each other what they have to gain by making that effort. The same couple might engage in sexual activity to try to have a baby. That might be a more constructive reason to engage in sexual activity with your spouse.

#### **Birth Control Failures**

There are certain types of birth control that lend themselves to failure. A condom can rupture during sexual intercourse. A man might not be able to time a withdrawal before an ejaculation accurately. Emergency contraception such as Plan B might be either unavailable or might not work because it might not be used properly. Vaginal foams may also fail from time to time.

A couple can consider several options if a birth control method fails. They can have the baby and give it up for adoption. They can have the baby and try to raise it with the help of their families. One or more of the parents can become the legal guardians of their baby. Finally, they can have an abortion.

We really have to think about the benefits of bringing a new life into the world. Rejecting a new human life that will be coming into the world in a few weeks by having an abortion hurts God and His entire human family. We all cry with God when a baby dies in front of God. God pain and suffering of the deaths of His unborn babies have to end eventually.

#### God Can Help Us with Our Sexual Activity

Constructive sexual activity allows us to work with a spouse, a girlfriend, and/or a boyfriend to accomplish the miracle of the creation of life.

God is greatest matchmaker in the world. God grooms potential partners in love for each other because He believes that they are very compatible with one another. God is a force of love that helps relationships between a man and a woman to begin and to grow. The Love of God makes the love of two dating partners, a boyfriend, and a girlfriend, stronger over time.

Love is the force of life. God has created love as a force that binds him to all of His human children, young adults and adults. God's love for a boyfriend and a girlfriend brings them closer together. God harasses them about making a commitment to become engaged to be married. God taunts them about how wonderful their lives would be if they were to have a child in their lives. God talks to them and guides them out of the love that He has for them.

He starts helping the girlfriend to have fantasies of being a mother and a wife. The boyfriend also starts to have fantasies about being a father and a husband. God increases the pressure on these adults over time to show a commitment to a long-term relationship that would allow Him to make them parents.

God is joyful when a boyfriend and girlfriend become engaged to be married. That is when God starts to prepare the couple for the stresses of working with Him to conceive human life through sexual activity. God serves to guide the couple through sexual intimacy and sexual activity if they choose to conceive as a pre-engaged, an engaged, or a married couple. God helps them to understand how to perform the sexual activities that are necessary to produce a conception and a pregnancy.

It is a wonderful day for God and for His newly appointed parents that they will be receiving a child from him soon. They put a child on order and God need nine months to build a baby in God's Factory of Human Life inside of a woman.

God begins to prepare the father-to-be and the mother-to-be about how to deal with raising a defenseless and a completely helpless human being. He or she cannot talk, walk, communicate with his or her parents at all, and cannot to go to the bathroom by himself or herself. God has to guide new parents to help them to bring their baby to a substantial level of functioning.

It is a joy when the couple can bring the baby home from the hospital. However, God has to be involved in the way that the parents deal with the new baby. God helps parents to hear the baby's thoughts. God helps the parents to understand the baby's needs. God helps parents to work with Him to try to teach the baby how to talk. God helps the parents to develop a good diet for the baby so that he or she will start to gain weight. God guides parents when it comes time to teach babies how to walk. God allows babies to understand what people are saying to him or her even though they might not yet know how to talk.

It is impossible for a mother and father to ignore the existence of God in their lives when they are trying to bring a new human life into the world. They cannot ignore God when they have to care for a newborn child and toddlers. God wants to be part of the upbringing of the children of all parents.

#### How Can the Holy Spirit Help Parents?

The Holy Spirt communicates with all of us. The Holy Spirit tries very hard to keep us from making the bad mistakes that can completely ruin our lives forever.

The Holy Spirit is an entity of higher intelligence that is part of God. The Holy Spirit has numerous ways to help us to help us to understand how to be responsible with our sexuality and with our sexual behaviors. They have their way of talking to us. They have their way of guiding us if we start to do something wrong.

They can ask God to have mercy on us if we have really hurt him with our sexual lifestyles and sexual behaviors. The Holy Spirit will try hard to stop God from authorizing a new infection of a sexually transmitted disease. The Holy Spirit tries to help us to come to our senses when it comes to modifying our sexual behaviors. God will not tolerate some types of sexual attitudes and some types of sexual behaviors.

The Holy Spirit tries to save our lives by guiding us on the right path toward honoring God by participating in sexual behaviors that contribute to the conception of a new human life and to a childbirth. The Holy Spirit tries hard with us because sexually transmitted diseases are painful and there are mostly no cures for many of them.

God loves and wants to forgive us. The Holy Spirit helps us to realize that God can be very hurt and very offended by high-risk sexual behaviors. The Holy Spirit would try to help us to stay away from those behaviors. The Holy Spirit will show us the beauty of working with God to develop human life as part of his creation.

The Holy Spirit tries to repair the damage that exists in our relationship with God because of the way that we have engaged in offensive sexual behaviors. The Holy Spirit wants to hold us back from wanting to hurt each other severely. The Holy Spirit tries to talk sense into us so that we can stop antagonizing God.

God is very hurt when he discovers that there are people that do not want to become parents. Our teachers really have to explain why it is so beneficial to pursue parenthood in adulthood to our children and young adults. Family planning counselors have to help our young adults to understand how much happiness awaits them if they decide to work with God and their spouse to bring a new life into the world and to develop that life indefinably.

Educators must persistently warn our students about the types of high-risk behaviors that can cause them to face pain, suffering, and/or even death. The Holy Spirit wants all of our students to know the consequences of engaging in high-high risk sexual behaviors as opposed to working with God to achieve parenthood.

The Holy Spirit wants us to make peace with God. We have many responsibilities that God expects us to fulfill. The Holy Spirit works with us to try to help us to do what God needs us to do. God needs all of us to become parents. We deeply hurt God when we reject the potential that we have to achieve parenthood. Our young adults should learn the benefits of parenthood as opposed to the loneliness that comes from failing to bring a new life into the world and to develop that human life for the rest of their lives. The Holy Spirit wants all children and young adults to understand this.

#### **Getting Professional Help**

There are times when problems arise between a boyfriend and a girlfriend or between a two fiances. The girlfriend might not understand when she would want to get married and pregnant. The boyfriend might insist that it is the girlfriend's obligation to engage in sexual activity with him while abusing birth control.

The girlfriend might not want to engage in premarital sexual activity at that time in her life. Still, she will be afraid of losing her boyfriend if she does not satisfy his demands.

The Holy Spirit sees this problem all of the time. Women do not need sexual activity if they do not need to try to conceive a human life. It makes no sense for a male sexual partner to try to get a woman pregnant and to try to prevent her from getting pregnant at the same time.

A woman can really only tolerate sexual activity during the first three to five days over her ovulation during her menstrual cycle.

How does sexual activity without the intent to conceive a human life have any benefits for a woman? What does a woman gain from this type of sexual activity?

The main benefit might be that she might be successful in stopping her spouse or boyfriend from walking out on her. She might want to stop him from using violence against her. Maybe, she would be afraid that the relationship would end.

What does a man gain from the abuse of birth control? Mainly the man hopes that the sexual activity will last for three-to-five minutes and will end in an orgasm. Getting a pregnancy out of this situation would be unthinkable for the man. Is there anything else that a man accomplishes while using birth control with his girlfriend or spouse?

The couple should get professional marriage counseling to talk about their issues. They need to understand whether they want to stay in a relationship. They need to understand what they are doing to hurt each other and to hurt God. They have to find a legitimate purpose for their relationship. They have put all of their problems up for discussion.

The Holy Spirit is always there to guide a troubled couple into therapy and through therapy. The Holy Spirit would probably understand the problems that the couple is facing. The Holy Spirit can do many things to coach the boyfriend or husband so that he will admit that he has been doing something wrong. The Holy Spirit can also coach the girlfriend or spouse to help them to understand her issue. They then need to determine how to solve those issues.

Every couple has to decide whether sexual activity without the intent to conceive really even accomplishes anything at all. As the matter of fact, it may do more harm than good. Birth control completely disrupts a woman's menstrual cycle. This can cause humiliation, pain, suffering, frustration, and all types of psychiatric problems.

A woman cannot just try to create a human life in conjunction with a spouse and God while stopping God from doing time after time without suffering a serious self-inflicted psychiatric disorder. We need to research whether birth control has negative effects on the health of women.

#### Part 4

# **Goals of Family Planning Solutions**

#### Understanding How to Engage in Safe Sexual Activity

There are two main hazards that may happen during sexual activity. One is that you can develop an unplanned pregnancy. The second is the danger that someone may infect you with a sexually transmitted disease.

Our family planning educators have to help our young adults to understand various strategies to help young adult girls to avoid a teenage pregnancy. We have to teach them the options that are available to them and to their boyfriends when they may decide to consider being sexually active.

Our young couples have to understand that sexual activity between a young adult man and a young adult woman is a direct connection with God. A young couple might not realize that God is involved in their love lives. God has designed sexual activity to manufacture a childbirth at one time or another because it is a compulsive effort that happens repeatedly.

Young adults sometimes try to engage in sexual activity without wanting a child. They might not have the training to use birth control. They might not be able to afford birth control.

Family planning courses will help young adults to understand the dangers that they face when they flirt with an unplanned pregnancy. They should encourage girls that are in relationships to see a gynecologist to help them to understand which method of birth control would be right for each of them.

However, it is improper and illegal to rape, sodomize, and/or seduce minors or under aged girls. There is no excuse for justifying the use of birth control in a minor. Family planning educators and counselors should make it perfectly clear to young girls that it is unacceptable for under aged girls to be engaged in sexual activity. Sexual activity can only ruin a young adult girl's life. Family planning counselors should talk about under aged sexual activity as Statutory Rape.

How do young adults avoid the transmission of sexually transmitted diseases? First, young adults should limit the number of sexual partners that they will have to no more than two for every eighteen months. Secondly, it is so important to do the research and to understand whether you have met a high-risk candidate for the infection of a sexually transmitted disease. A clinic should test both you and your partner for all types of sexually transmitted diseases. You and your partner should have the results of that test and you should review them before you make any decisions about engaging in sexual activity.

Young adult virgins in high schools and colleges may just want just to identify high-risk candidates for sexually transmitted disease infections and would just want to stay away from that scene entirely.

It is a main goal of any family planning program to make sure that our young adults know how to protect themselves against sexually transmitted diseases and catastrophic unplanned young adult pregnancies.

#### The Role that God Plays in Our Sexual Activities

The one most important thing to remember about God's involvement in our sexual activities is that He loves to create human life. The two main purposes of God would be to create human life and to support the existence of human life for all of eternity.

God invented and formulated the capacity that we have to engage in sexual activity with a member of the opposite gender to create a human life or lives because He wants all of us, as adults, to have to work with God to create a human life.

Healthy and successful sexual activities between a man and woman allow them to connect with God in a loving way. God then decides to conceive a child in a woman's body to reward the man and woman in the relationship for the love that they have for each other and the love that they have for God.

God guides a husband and wife through their sexual activities when He knows that they want God to give them a baby to raise as part of His human family. Finally, the conception of their human life will happen. The wife will become pregnant. They will then have nine months to prepare for the arrival of their new child.

Does God play a role in our sexual activities if we do not want children? Sometimes, God can be so angry with a man and a woman that will persistently show intimacy for each other without wanting to conceive a human life, that He will intentionally impregnate the woman with an unplanned pregnancy.

As the matter of fact, an unplanned pregnancy is the number one way that God brings a man and a woman to justice for thinking that they can share sexual intimacy with each other indefinitely without God's intervention. The pregnancy is a blessing and a curse for the couple at the same time.

What is the right way to deal with an unplanned pregnancy? One option is to get an abortion. Another option is to have the baby and to give the baby up for adoption. Finally, the couple can keep the baby and can work with God to raise the baby together.

Would a couple want to destroy God's creation of a pending human life inside of a woman because they just could not stop taunting Him with their sexual behaviors? Can a woman continue to live with herself when she can do that to God? Does a woman ask God how He feels if she would authorize an abortion? Would try to imagine how the baby would look like after childbirth if she would decide not to go through with an abortion?

There is no mother in the world that would ever want to give up a baby for adoption. Is adoption a more humane alternative to deal with an unplanned pregnancy than an abortion?

Can the male and female partners come together and find some type of strategy that they can use to work together to keep the baby and to welcome the child into the world? How much help can God and the Holy Spirit give them to make that a reality that will come true? Would this option be the most beneficial option that you can utilize in order to preserve your relationship with God?

We should always look to the Holy Spirit for guidance when we have to deal with any unplanned pregnancy. The Holy Spirit is there to help us to make the most constructive decisions that are possible.

## **Understanding Rape**

Rape is a crime that a man can commit against a woman and against God. Simply defined, a rape is a sexual act that happens between two people, possibly a man, and a woman, that have known each other for less than two days.

A woman will meet a man at a club or on a college campus with an extreme desperation to convince him to join into a relationship with her. She may offer him a sexual experience so that she could entrap him into a relationship. We call this Consensual Rape.

A woman might agree to go on a date with a man on campus. The man could drive her to a remote location and might begin to molest and to rape her in the car before taking her back to her apartment or dorm. She will allow him to do this because of her desperation to find a boyfriend. We call this Date Rape.

A man could be on a date with a college girl that he has just met. He might go into her apartment and try to have a sexual experience with her against her will. This would include a violent physical attack and an attempt at a sexual experience. We refer to this as Involuntary Rape.

A young teenage boy might have an encounter with another teenage girl. They might find themselves alone together in an apartment. They boy could then begin to molest and to violate her. This could last for a few minutes before she will fight to get away from him. She would finally leave the apartment. We call this Young Adult Rape.

Some adults receive money to appear in pornographic films. They perform sexual acts with individuals that they do not know. They do not have any relations with these fellow actors. We refer to this as Porn Rape.

Many different types of rape are out there. Younger women may become so desperate to find a partner in high school or in college that they might just agree to a consensual sexual encounter with someone whom they do not know at all. These women will become so desperate that they will not fear for their safety in the hands of a man that might try to use vicious violence against them.

Women that authorize a consensual rape sometimes are very hurt and are very disappointed when their new boyfriend disappears or when no relationship comes out of the first two to three sexual encounters. Such women might need to seek psychiatric care to deal with their grief, depression, and feelings of exploitation.

It is very difficult for women to prosecute men who they believe have raped them. Men mostly say that the sexual encounter with the woman was a consensual sexual experience. For the most part, that is all that they have to say. Prosecutors do not really have the desire to prosecute men that are charged with rape more times than not.

We have to build dating services that would be safer dating environments for men and women that seek to be married after graduation from high school or college. We have to educate women about the dangers of consenting to sexual activity with anyone that is not involved in a relationship with her or that she has only known for a few days or a few weeks. Consensual rape is a tragedy that many women face. Many of them do not deserve that kind of abuse. We have to teach them how to protect themselves.

#### **Understanding Marriage Counseling**

Marriage counselors have to evaluate married couples that are contemplating a separation and a divorce. They have to understand whether family planning issues are involved in the stress and pressure that are causing the marriage to collapse.

Can the wife continue to tolerate having sexual relations with her husband without the intent to conceive a new human life? Has her reproductive system been exhausted from sexual activity with her husband? Is she finding it difficult to tolerate birth control? Is her birth control method causing her to feel depressed or to have other psychiatric problems?

Is the wife trying to engage in sexual activity as a premenopausal woman? Could this be causing conflicts with the birth control that she is using? Could her husband be asking for too much when he expects her to continue to submit to his sexual desires?

Is the wife going through menopause? Is she capable of engaging in productive sexual activity if she is going through menopause? Does the husband understand that? Does she understand that?

Why would a couple be having sexual activity while using birth control even if they do not want more children? Is it productive for their relationship to attempt to become pregnant and to attempt to prevent a pregnancy with every sexual encounter that they have with each other?

How can they deal with their kids' issues if they are trying to get pregnant and are trying to stop the pregnancy at the same time? How do kids feel when they see hostility and conflict in their parents' marriage that they have caused by conflicts in their sex lives?

What is Love and Childbirth? It is about raising the kids until they become adults. It is about developing young toddlers into productive members of humanity. It is about teaching their kids about the One True God that loves them and their responsibilities that they share to God. It is not about just having sex without the intent to conceive a human life. As the matter of fact, raising children and loving God have nothing to do with engaging in sexual activities without the intent to conceive a human life.

How do we define love that exists between a man and a woman after all of their children have been born? It is an agreement of a cooperation between each other and with God to raise their children responsibly. They want to show love for each other by caring for the kids that God has given to them.

The last thing that they want to do is to exploit each other for sexual pleasure. They do not want to cause conflict in their relationship by taunting God through sexual activity that they use in conjunction with birth control.

We have a society that requires young adult women to use birth control and to have an abortion if they want to stay with a man that does not want children at a certain time in his life. We have to stop expecting young adult girls to continue to tolerate this kind of abuse.

God and the Holy Spirit have to guide our married couples to understand what sexuality and sexual activity are all about. We have to be responsible with our sexual behaviors. We have to be certain that we are not offending God with our sexual behaviors with others. That is especially true with our own spouse.

#### **STDs Awareness Programs**

What happens when we offend God by our sexual behaviors? How does God feel about us when He feels hurt and angry because of the way that we are flaunting our sexuality? Does God have to tolerate the way that we want to behave when we choose to abuse our God-Given ability to participate in the process of conception and the creation of a human life?

We sometimes forget to understand that God is supposed to connect with us and with our partner during sexual activity. That connection is supposed to produce a conception of a human life. God is very hurt when he detects birth control, sexual exploitation, promiscuity, one-night stands, sex clubs, prostitution, pornography, call girls, massage frauds, and inappropriate exchanges of body fluids.

The purpose for the existence of sexual activity is for a husband and a wife to work together to achieve a pregnancy and to bring a new life into the world. God has been so hurt and so offended by the sexual activity that he has seen all over the world that he, unfortunately, invented sexually transmitted diseases. God reserves the right to punish anyone of us that crosses the line and that really offends God with our sexual attitudes and with our sexual behaviors.

We have to spell it out for our kids and young adults about what God will tolerate from our sexual behaviors and what God will not tolerate from our sexual behaviors. Our young adults and adults need to know the consequences that await us if we deeply humiliate and offend God by the way that we flaunt our sexuality.

What is the first thing that we should teach our young adults in our schools? They should never exchange body fluids with anyone that they have known for at least three to six months. Never agree to any sexual activity with anyone that you have known for less than three months. Always make sure that doctors test both you and your partner for sexually transmitted diseases before you attempt to exchange body fluids with that person. You should avoid promiscuous behaviors when you will have more than three partners in an eighteen-month period. Do not share fluids or any utensils with substance abusers.

Our young adults should try to meet someone of the opposite gender in a safe environment like a school or a dorm. They do not have to worry about sexually transmitted diseases if they are virgins when they meet and have never dated anyone before. The safest way for a virgin to protect himself or herself from sexually transmitted diseases is to date a first boyfriend or a first girlfriend that is a virgin and has never dated in the past. You should be responsible and intelligent by putting off sexual activity for a long time until you are ready to face God and the consequences of a sexual relationship, a spouse, and children, and everything that God has to offer you.

Sexually transmitted diseases are threatening humanity every minute of every day. Our goal is to create effective family planning education programs that will help us to teach our young adults and adults in general to understand sexual activity, the role that God plays in sexual activity, and strategies that we can employ to reduce our chances of catching a STD infection down to 0%.

We must remember to be respectful to God when we engage in sexual activities. We must remember that we may face dire consequences if we try to hurt God by misbehaving with our sexual activities. We should always look to God and to the Holy Spirit when we need help to try to understand what we might be doing wrong with our sexuality and with our sexual behaviors.

#### Family Planning Disciplinary Program

We need to help our young adults as soon as we detect that they need help. We cannot just allow them to disintegrate in our schools without doing something to help them.

The Family Planning Counseling Program would interview all students in a grammar school, middle school, and high school. Counselors will seek to identify if any young adults in these schools is attempting to become sexually active.

The Family Planning Disciplinary Program would seek to deal with any under aged minor that is planning to become sexually active or is in the process of becoming sexually active. Counselors in this program would request the intervention of the parents of the minors to discuss whether they would want to support the decisions that their kids have made to attempt to become sexually active.

Family Planning Counselors and parents must discuss the benefits, risks, and dangers of allowing their young adult boys and girls to engage in sexual activity as minors.

The first problem that they would discuss is why their kids would seek to become sexually active. Some of them would want to get married right out of high school. Some of them would just want companionship with a friend of the opposite gender before the relationship would turn into a sexually charged romance. They may have to release a lot of sexual energy between them and might see sexual activity as the only way to release that excess sexual energy. Some boys and girls need to learn how to date a partner of the opposite gender. They start dating and then young female minors come across a male partner that engages in French kissing, molestation, and groping.

Sometimes, young adult boys have so much sexual energy that they think that the only way to release it is to become sexually active with a young adult girl. This becomes a medical problem at this point. This is especially true for adolescent boys that have no idea about what would happen if they were to impregnate a girlfriend.

Young adult girls may also feel excessive levels of sexual energy. They may conspire to try to release that sexual energy by temporarily becoming sexually active with a temporary boyfriend. These types of girls may feel that they have no choice.

The purpose of the Family Planning Disciplinary Program would be to find these disturbed young adults and to stop them from becoming sexually active through constructive discipline. These counselors would immediately inform parents if they discover that their daughter is secretly contemplating sexual activity or has become sexually active. Counselors would also bring the young adult boy's parents into counseling because of the charges that they would file against their son for attempted statutory rape or for multiple counts of statutory rape. Every that is involved would go into therapy.

All students and the members of their families should understand that our grammar schools, middle schools, and high schools would not tolerate under aged sexual activity among their undergraduate students. Our educators should have the legal authorization severely to punish any male student that attempts to grope, rape, or sexually assault a young adult female in our grammar school, middle schools, and high schools. The penalties that these young boys will face will vary from written warnings to courts that will send repeat offenders to juvenile detention.

#### **Substance Abuse Awareness Program**

Our Family Planning Counselors and our Substance Abuse Treatment Counselors have to tell our young adult boys and young adult girls the truth about mixing casual sex with illegal narcotic street drugs and alcohol. They have to describe the medical consequences of behaving in in a self-destructive way.

Sometimes, young adults get together into groups to party, to do drugs, and to drink alcohol at the same time. The party life appeals to them for various reasons. Abusing illegal drugs and alcohol can give them a high that feels so good to them that it will help them to forget their problems and to and to have the delusions that everything is all right in their lives.

Negative Peer Pressure can drive a young adult boy or a young adult girl into a situation where they either will do illegal drugs and alcohol with their peer or will face rejection by their peer groups.

Our young adults are social beings. They all need to function socially as part of a peer group. They need to rely on a social group of friends that will help them to mature into productive and lawabiding adults. These young adults definitely respond and benefit from constructive and positive peer pressure. Constructive peer pressure helps young adults to build constructive friendships and other relationships. Positive peer pressure encourages us to have a powerful relationship with God that will help us to play a positive role for him within reality.

However, sometimes our young adults succumb to destructive and negative peer pressure. This peer pressure encourages them to abuse alcohol, tobacco, and illegal street drugs. This type of negative peer pressure exists in all of our schools without detection for some unknown reasons.

We must detect a movement within the student bodies of our grammar schools, middle schools, and high schools that encourage students to abuse illegal controlled substances, alcohol, and tobacco. We have to make it perfectly clear to these gang of students that they will not be attending classes in a school if the report to school either drunk, high on drugs, or smelling like tobacco.

A Substance Abuse Awareness Program would help our students to know the truth about what drug dealers on the streets have to offer them. Young adult students will see the prison cells that await them if they pursue an addiction to illegal narcotic drugs. The students will look at what alcoholics and substance abusers go through when they have to go into substance abuse rehabilitation programs.

We have to convince our young adult students to reject illegal narcotic street drugs, alcohol, and tobacco from the time that they are in grammar school. We must teach them to reject the negative peer pressure that would encourage them to do such harmful things to themselves. We should teach our young adult students to reject any peer group that requires its members to engage in any type of substance abuse as a precondition for acceptance into the peer group.

Substance Abuse Awareness is about making sure that our young adults will not encounter the obstacles of substance abuse when they become ready to engage in the process of conception with their partner or spouse. Our schools have to try hard to help our young adults to preserve their God-given ability to become parent and to continue to be parents by keeping our young adults completely off drugs, alcohol, and smoking tobacco. We must be aware of the danger that our young adult students face. We must break the endless cycle of young adults that fall into the dangers of substance abuse.

#### Young Adult Therapy

So many things can go wrong in the life of a young adult girl or of a young adult boy. The stresses of raging hormones, peer pressure, academic challenges, dating challenges, family crisis stressors, and peer conflict can all overwhelm a young adult girl or a young adult boy.

It is so important for parents to see the warning signs that their young adult boy or young adult girl cannot handle the stress with which they are dealing. Temper tantrums, unstable grades, conflict with fellow peers, detachment from discipline from parents, disappearing from the house without permission or not telling parents where they are going or where they are, and engaging in harmful behaviors such as smoking and drinking alcohol are all warning signs that a young adult son or a young adult daughter may point to serious problems and concerns.

When is it time to seek professional counseling and psychiatric treatment for a young adult kid that is in either grammar school, a middle school, or a high school? We want our young adults to succeed in school. We want their peer relationships to succeed. We want to prepare young adults for parenthood. We cannot just sit back and watch them disintegrate when they are eligible for psychiatric treatment and psychological counseling.

We can have the best chance of saving the life of one of our young adult boys or young adult girls if we try to get them medical treatment and psychological counseling as soon as we see the warning signs that something has gone wrong with either him or her. Destructive punishment for bad behaviors can only make the situation even worse for our young adult son or daughter. Constructive discipline through peaceful psychiatric treatment and psychological evaluations and interventions can accomplish wonders. Our kids are still intact if we get them help as soon as we can. We just cannot ignore the warning signs until police officers arrest a son or daughter for Driving Under the Influence of a Controlled Substance or having a police officer finding a son or daughter with drugs. It is such a shame when they arrest our kids because we could not get them medical and psychological treatment when we first saw the warning signs that something had gone wrong with him, her, and/or them.

There are wide ranges of psychiatric disorders that may afflict our young adults. Depression is a profound sadness that happens to a teenagers for no apparent reason. Sometimes, we will feel sad when we face a family tragedy. That sadness will go away. Depression is a sadness that does not go away. We need to treat depression as a medical illness when parents first detect that something has gone wrong with their son or daughter. A suicide attempt may be the result of not getting out young adults help when they show signs of moderate to severe depression.

Eating Disorders can cause young adult girls to try to hurt themselves with the way that they eat foods. They may try to starve themselves in order to lose weight or to stay skinny. Eating Disorder behaviors are generally dangerous and self-destructive.

Bipolar Disorder is a very dangerous illness for our young adults. It involves dangerous mood swings that that can cause a person to fluctuate between being the happiest person in the world to being the saddest person in the world. Behaviors with this disorder can result in the commission of crimes, infliction of injury or loss of life of someone else, and/or a suicide attempt. Parents have to see the warning signs and to get their adolescent kids help as soon as possible before the unthinkable happens with their kids.

#### **Emergency Intervention Program**

This program will help teenage girls from submitting themselves to sexual activity with their boyfriends in grammar schools, middle schools, and high schools.

All male and female students will be encouraged to report any suspicion of sexual activity between under aged minors to the faculty, the nurse, or the counselor's office. They should understand that a schoolhouse relationship that results in under aged sexual activity disrupts the student body and endangers the lives of the school's population of young adult girls.

Young adult boys will understand the penalties of pursuing a sexual relationship with an under aged minor girlfriend. They should be warned that they could face suspension, expulsion, transfer to another school, and/or criminal charges if they have successfully had a sexual encounter with an under aged female student.

The goal of this program would be to stop planned sexual activities between a boyfriend and a girlfriend in a grammar school, a middle school, and/or a high school. Family planning counselors will intervene in these relationships between male and female students to try to stop any planned intimacy or sexual activity. They will also bring in the parents and/or guardians of the students to explain what their kids have been trying to do.

Parents must give permission for their young adult kids to date in grammar school, in middle school, or in high school under this program. However, Family Planning Counselors generally will discourage parents from allowing under aged dating before the college years.

The consequences of a sexual encounter between a young adult boy and a young adult girl can escalate dramatically with every passing date. They might grow to love each other. However, young adults that do not have jobs and that are undergraduates in any school hurt each other when they try to conceive a human life through sexual activity even though are not looking to be parents at all at that time of their lives.

Family Planning Counselors will work will work with the parents, the teachers, the psychiatrists and psychologists to determine what the best course of action would be for an under aged relationship. Their decisions have to be in the best interests of both the boyfriend and the girlfriend.

The idea that grammar schools, middle schools, and high schools are dating services for our young adults has been around for a long time. Most people meet their spouse in one kind of a school or another.

However, a young adult boy can show real love for his girlfriend by talking on the phone or by having dinner with her in a cafeteria in a campus dorm. The boyfriend can have a causal relationship with his girlfriend in a high school environment. However, we must protect the safety of our young adults by helping them to understand the dangers of under aged sexual activity. We must help them to be patient until they have the capability to support a household, a wife, and kids.

The man might do it the wrong way and might be facing a divorce and the loss of custody of his children in the end. It is important to be respectful to our girlfriend and to abstain from sexual activity with her when she is an under aged minor.

#### Parental Concerns and Involvement

It is all right for parents to talk to their young adult boys and young adult girls about family planning issues.

A mother should guide her daughter or daughters through the process of puberty. A mother should be a young adult girl's best friend during the trauma of puberty. The mother should explain where the son and daughters came from. The mother should explain the concept of intimacy to their girls. Mothers should tell their daughters that they would need help in finding their first boyfriend. Mothers should say that they are ready to help their young girls to deal with proposals for dating and for evaluations of possible candidates to be a long-term boyfriend for the daughter.

A mother can work by herself or can work with a gynecologist to help her daughters to understand the menstrual cycle. These young adult girls need to understand that they can become pregnant about once a month. They need to understand the consequences of testing the patience of their reproductive organs by engaging in either unprotected sexual activity or in unplanned sexual activity.

They gynecologist would work with the mother to explain how sexual intercourse functions to cause a pregnancy. The girls would learn about how God creates a human life inside of a woman. They would also learn about what they should do if their boyfriend would ask them to use birth control.

What does a young adult girl accomplish by using birth control with sexual activity when she is still a teenager? Why should her parents tolerate that kind of abuse from her boyfriend? Who would pay for the birth control since they would both be students without jobs? Who would train young girls in how birth control works and how to use it? These are very serious problems for young adult girls that might face the pressure to engage in sexual activity in the teenage years and even in the college years for that matter.

Parents should always be involved in a daughter's decision to become sexually active for the first time. Parents should force a young girl into therapy before allowing her to follow her plans to become sexually active with her boyfriend. Parents cannot just let a daughter to pursue sexual activity as a minor without trying to get the daughter family planning counseling and psychological counseling. The boyfriend should be involved in the counseling also. The boyfriend should work with therapists to determine what he would seek to accomplish by having sexual activity while he is still in high school. Parents will ask basic questions: How do we know that you love our daughter? Why is it that you cannot postpone sexual activity with her until you can assume the responsibilities of being a husband and a father? How do we know that you will still be there with her after a certain amount of time has passed when the both of you have been sexually active? What would you do if you would impregnate our daughter? Do you want to marry her in the future? Do you want to use her for sex in the present time? Why should we allow you to have a sexual relationship with our under aged daughter?

Parents should have legitimate concerns about allowing their daughter to become sexually active as an under aged minor while she is still in high school. The girl's boyfriend should be able to prove that he can demonstrate the responsibilities that are necessary to support a wife and kids in the future. Therapists have to address the concerns of parents when they investigate the efforts of young adult boys and young adult girls to start to engage in sexual activity.

#### The Role of God in Family Planning

Family planning therapists and educators and religious leaders should work together to help our young adult students to understand the role that God should play in our lives when we have to make family planning decisions.

God introduces each one of us to our spouse. God helps us to develop our relationship with our girlfriend or boyfriend until they are formally engaged to be married. God will guide us through our marriage and our first efforts to build a family. He will teach a husband and a wife how to negotiate with the mechanics of sexual intimacy and sexual intercourse eventually to achieve a pregnancy. A childbirth then follows.

Family planning counselors and family planning educators have to help our young adults to understand that all human life comes from God. They have to understand that God has to approve of all acts of intimacy between a man and a woman that that will succeed as attempts to conceive a human or human lives during sexual intimacy and after the sexual intimacy ends.

Our young adults have to understand that a woman's body is "God's Factory of Human Life." God has a final decision to make when he sees a man and a woman engaged in passionate intercourse. God asks himself a simple question: "Do I feel like making this woman pregnant right now? Should I wait until the couple tries to engage in sexual intercourse again before I will try to get them pregnant?" God has to make big decisions when He sees a man and a woman having sexual intercourse.

We do not think that God likes to punish under aged girls by getting them pregnant. What happens with their sexual behaviors make God angry? They can have a sexual encounter and will not think of the consequences of what they have done. However, God can become very angry with these young adolescent girls if they allow their boyfriends to take advantage of them through sexual activity repeatedly.

God uses a very sinister violence against young girls that misbehave with their sexual behaviors. They become pregnant. That is the sad tragedy of adolescence in our schools right now. Our young adult boys and young adult girls should know better than to infuriate God with their sexual behaviors. All of us, not just young adults, face the discipline of God when we engage in behaviors that make Him angry. We have to come to the realization that we desperately need Family Planning Counseling and Training Programs in the future will talk to our young adults much about God and the role that he plays in helping us to conceive and to develop human life. However, we will also study the consequences that will await us if we continue to anger him by engaging in sexual behaviors that in no way are intended to produce a conception of a human life and a childbirth.

A man falls in love with a woman because they love God. They want to work with God to help him to bring new human lives into the world. They want to have a lifelong relationship so that they can make each other happy. They want their kids to become happy. They want to develop their kids under the supervision of God and guidance of God.

Family Planning Programs will be partly scientific and partly religious. Their counselors will talk a lot about God when they talk about family planning issues.

## Conclusion

Family Planning Solutions are all about helping each other to work with God to make sure that God has the best possible chance of conceiving the most possible human lives every day.

Family Planning is about receiving guidance from God so that a husband and wife will come to understand the dynamics of sexual intercourse so that they will be successful in conceiving a new human life.

Family Planning is about protecting young adult boys and young adult girls from sexual abuse and sexual exploitation. It is about helping them to understand that all young adults ultimately answer to God with their sexual behaviors. We face either good consequences or bad consequences depending on how God judges our accomplishments from our sexual activities and from the motivation that guide our sexual activity.

The ultimate bad consequence from our sexual activity as God sees it is for God to allow a sexual partner to infect us with anyone of several sexually transmitted diseases. Sometimes, we do not understand our connection to God when we engage in sexual activity. This connection exists to help a man and a woman to use sexual activity to work with God to conceive a human life. God can become very angry if that is not their motivation for engaging in sexual activity.

We are all free persons. We can behave the way that we want to behave. However, we answer to God when it comes to our sexuality and our sexual behaviors. All of us hope that there will be a day when we will no longer be dealing with epidemics of sexually transmitted diseases. We hope that we will all find a way to make peace with God so that we will stop offending him through our behaviors.

We have to rely heavily on prayer to guide us when we have to make family-planning decisions. We have to rely on guidance from God. We should ask God what he would want us to do in our situation with a girlfriend or a spouse. We should just let Him guide us through our family-planning crisis.

There is a profound love that exists between all of us and God. God does not want to punish us. We do not want to put him in a position where he will have no choice but to discipline us for our misbehaviors. That is a sad story.

God will also reward us for our good deeds and for the way that we are motivated to help Him to create a better life and a better existence for all of us.

We should thank God every day for the privilege that we have to live as part of his creation.